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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division
To:

Chair Tevanian and Members of the Portland Planning Board

From:

Molly Casto, Planner

Date:

January 22, 2008
Re:

130 Eastern Promenade - The Estates at Longfellow Inn



Application #: 2007-0123



Revised Motions- Planning Board Report 05-08




Attached are the amended motions for the Planning Board’s consideration concerning the above captioned development proposal.  Specifically, a third motion has been added concerning the Preservation and Replacement Housing standards, which was not included in Planning Board Report 05-08.

I. MOTIONS FOR THE BOARD TO CONSIDER

On the basis of plans and materials submitted by the applicant, public comment received at the public hearing and the information contained in Planning Report # 05-08 relevant to standards for subdivision and site plan regulations, and the Portland Planning Board finds:

1. That the subdivision plan The Estates at Longfellow Inn at 130 Eastern Promenade [is / is not] in conformance with the subdivision standards of the land use code, subject to the following conditions:

Potential Conditions of Approval

1. The final recording plat meeting the requirements of Portland’s Subdivision Ordinance and listing conditions imposed by the Planning Board will be submitted for the Planning Board’s Signature.

2. That the plan [is / is not] in conformance with the site plan standards of the land use code, subject to the following conditions:

Potential Conditions of Approval
1. That the revised boundary survey submitted by the applicant be reviewed and approved by Public Works prior to the issuance of a building permit. 

2. All final plan sheets must be stamped and signed by a professional engineer.
3. All comments submitted by Public Works in their memorandum dated January 16, 2008 must be addressed and approved by Public Works prior to the issuance of a building permit. 

4. All comments submitted by Jeff Tarling, City Arborist pertaining to the submitted landscaping plan and identified in his review letter dated January 18, 2008 must be addressed and approved by him prior to the issuance of a building permit. 

5. The proposed street tree along the Eastern Promenade should be revised to show an Autumn Blaze Maple (Acer freemanii). This change to the plans must be reviewed and approved by Jeff Tarling, City Arborist prior to the issuance of a building permit.  
3. That the plan [is / is not] in conformance with the Preservation and Replacement Housing standards of the land use code.


